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MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING
OF THE MANCOS SCHOOL DISTRICT RE-6 BOARD OF EDUCATION 

ROOM #503 -- MANCOS WEST WING – MONDAY, MARCH 13, 2017 7:00 P.M.
Work Session: The Board discussed different academic calendar options. The CEO program was explained in detail.
CALL TO ORDER AND ROLL CALL

The regular meeting of the Board of Education - Mancos School District RE-6 was called to order by Board President, Blake Mitchell, at 7:06 p.m. Mr. Mitchell led the Pledge of Allegiance.

	Blake Mitchell
	President
	Present

	Boe Hawkins
	Vice President
	Present

	Pamela Coppinger
	Secretary
	Present

	Tim Hunter
	Treasurer
	Present

	Monty L. Guiles
	Director
	Present

	
	
	

	Also in attendance:
	Brian Hanson
	Superintendent

	
	Chrissie Miller
	Business Manager

	
	Heath Showalter
	K-12 Dean of Students/AD

	
	Drew Pearson
	PK-5 Principal

	
	Adam Priestley
	Secondary Principal

	
	Heather McKie
	Administrative Assistant

	
	
	

	Visitors in the audience:  
	Kaelan Everett
	Parent

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	


APPROVAL OF AGENDA

MOTION by Mr.Hunter to approve the Regular Meeting Agenda for Monday, March 13, 2017. 
Ms. Coppinger seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the minutes from the February 13, 2017. Regular Meeting.
Mr. Hunter seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
PRESENTATIONS – RECOGNITION FROM DISTRICT OR BOARD
No presentations this meeting. 

PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

No one signed up to speak. 
REPORTS FROM ADMINISTRATORS AND COMMITTEES

Superintendent’s Report – 
Mr. Hanson explained his plan for replacing Wes as Transportation Director. For FY17, he recommended adding 20 hours a week for Dominic Petrose to begin training with Wes. Wes can retire but still work 20 hours a week until Dominic is fully trained. Dominic would become a full-time bus driver/mechanic. Sharon would have added hours to cover administrative paperwork. This plan would not change the transportation budget.
The closing on the property is March 14, 2017

Mr. Hanson discussed the draft of the 2017-2018 academic calendar. There are several points of discussion to take back to the calendar committee. Some members of the Board were expressed their desire to start school later in August. Mr. Hanson believes that attending school year-round has merits as it relates to student achievement but thinks that a 4-day school week would be better received by the staff.  A 4-day week would be a perk for teachers and athletes would miss less instructional time. It is questionable whether it would create a significant savings. The district has discussed this type of calendar on different occasions in the past. The biggest push back to a 4-day week was from parents. There are several Fridays off on our current calendar so a 4-day week might not be as big of an adjustment for parents. Brian suggested putting in an article in the paper to start getting feedback on a 4-day week.
Questions and suggestions from the Board will be discussed with the calendar committee.

PreK-5 Principal’s Report – 

Dr. Seuss day was successful. Donuts with Dad had a great turn-out and Cathy’s reading was a big hit. The GOCO staff is going to recommend funding for our project to their board on March 23rd. The positions for the 1:1 paraprofessional in the ELC has been filled and the staff is happy to have Tigo.
Secondary Principal’s Report – 

Mr. Priestley would like to recognize Mr. Archer and Ms. Guiles for their hard work during science fair. The following students will be attending the state science fair in April; Sophie Eschallier, Lilly Figueroa, Colt Spencer, and Jessalyn Bay-Voit. Colt Spencer was awarded a chance to go to the national science fair in San Diego. 
Mr. Priestley would also like to recognize Ms. Russell and her DI team. They will be traveling to Denver for the state DI competition. The FFA program is continuing to work on the steer project. They are hoping to plow a piece of property and begin seeding it as soon as the soil dries up a bit. The information for the Perkins is due by April 1st.

Mr. Priestley introduced a potential world language program that would be cost effective and could keep foreign language as a graduation requirement. The company is called Edmentum and offers 5 different languages with 2 to 3 levels for each language. A teacher on staff would be able to manage the program.  The options for high school foreign language are online or concurrent enrollment. The Board is pleased to see foreign language offered and kept as a graduation requirement. Mr. Priestley is considering offering a Driver’s Education as a class with a ¼ credit. Be.driving is an online course that meets the state’s requirement for all teenage drivers to receive their learners permit and driver’s license. The Board agrees with this decision.
Dean of Student’s Report –
Mr. Showalter reported that Knowledge Bowl did not compete in SJBL tournament due to two cancellations caused by weather. HS basketball has finished up their seasons and HS track has started. MS track will began after spring break.
Accountability Committee – 

Accountability topics were previously covered in the Superintendent’s report.
Business Managers Report and Financial Statements – 

Ms. Miller reports that we are on track for wrapping up the school year.  The deadline date for purchase orders to be turned into the district office is April 1st. This deadline is in place so we can start closing out the books and look at our carry over. Ms. Miller asked the Board for direction on CD investments. Three CDs are maturing in April, one CD is maturing in May and the rest within the year. 
BOCES 

Mr. Hawkins reports that BOCES is asking for more money from the schools for administrative costs. Mr. Hawkins suggests looking at other avenues than BOCES. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Approve Bills

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to approve the bills as presented.
Mr. Hawkins seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.

DISCUSSION ITEMS
Mr. Hanson asked for the Board’s priorities regarding several topics relating to next year’s budget. 
Mill Levy Options - There is a possibility to pull some of the current funded items from the mill levy into the general fund, specifically two teachers. The mill levy will sunset in three years. If the District is going to ask the voters to approve another Mill Levy and the two teachers are no longer being paid out of Mill Levy funds, it may be a harder sell. Mr. Guiles thinks it will be tough to ask the community to extend the mill levy and ask for a bond. Mr. Hanson stated that pulling off of the mill levy would not address salary schedules and FFA would be hard to fund. 
Salaries –Mancos School District is currently the lowest in the area for beginning teacher salaries. Giving a 4% increase on the base would cost around $100,000 in the budget. Had the negative factor back we could bump the beginning year teacher up to $40,000. 
FFA Teacher – There has been a request for a full time FFA teacher. The District would have to fund this up front and then would get some back from Perkins.

Special Education Workload – Mr. Hanson would like to discuss with the principals regarding workload and classroom structure.
November Bond Timeline – Mr. Hanson thinks we should not wait until June to start talking about the November Bond. He suggested scheduling some community master plan events. Meetings in April would create awareness in the community of the BEST Grant and the master plan and have people who would be willing to take over the bond campaign. Mr. Guiles believes the district should push for a bond whether or not we get the BEST grant. Mr. Hanson and Ms. Martinez will write a second GOCO Grant in June to help with the football field. 
Board Terms and Election – Mr. Hanson mentioned the possibility of ending term limits for Board members. This item could be on the next ballot at no extra cost. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION – Student 

Prior to motion being made, it was determined there was no need to go into executive session. The Board was comfortable with what Mr. Priestley was recommending for a graduation waiver for a specific student.
OPPORTUNITY FOR CONSENT MOTION

MOTION by Mr. Hunter to consent to all Action Items:  A, B, D, E, F. G, and H 
Mr. Hawkins seconds.
AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell.  NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
ACTION ITEMS

A. Second Reading 

1) Policy BCB School Board Member Conflict of Interest

2) Policy BEDF Voting Method

3) Policy BID/BIE School Board Member Compensation/Expenses/Insurance/Liability

4) Policy DAC Federal Fiscal Compliance

5) Policy DJ/DJA Purchasing/Purchasing Authority

6) Policy DJB* Federal Procurement

7) Policy DJB*-R Federal Procurement Regulation

8) Policy DJE Bidding Procedures

9) Policy DKC Expense Authorization/Reimbursement

10) Policy EHB Records Retention

11) Policy GBEA Staff Ethics/Conflict of Interest

12) Policy JRCB* Privacy and Protection of Confidential Student Information

13) Policy JRCB*-R Privacy and Protection of Confidential Student Information Regulation
Approved by consent.

B. Act on recommendation to approve request for graduation requirement waiver
Approved by consent.
C. Resolution for property purchase
MOTION by Mr. Hawkins to approve the resolution for property purchase as written

Mr. Hunter seconds.

AYE: Ms. Coppinger, Mr. Guiles, Mr. Hawkins, Mr. Hunter, and Mr. Mitchell. NO: None. Motion carried 5-0.
D. Act on recommendation to increase Dominic Petrose 20 hour per week beginning April 1st, 2017
Approved by consent.

E. Act on recommendation to approve the in-house transfer of Tracey Imel from Elementary Administrative Assistant to Middle School Administrative Assistant
Approved by consent.
F. Act on recommendation to hire Refugio Cruz for the position of Mancos Early Learning Center 1:1 para-professional
Approved by consent.

G. Approve Superintendent Brian Hanson declaring a snow day on Tuesday, February 28, 2017, due to hazardous driving conditions and likelihood of a continuing snow emergency.
Approved by consent.

H. Approve Updated Substitute List
Approved by consent.

CORRESPONDENCE
There was no correspondence received.

UPCOMING/OLD BUSINESS
Best Board May 16 or 17 

Master Plan to be presented at Planning and Zoning at the Town Hall on March 14th at 7
Next meeting Monday, April 24, 2017
CONCLUSION OF PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

ADJOURNMENT

The Board adjourned by consensus 8:40 at p.m.

_____________________________________________

Blake Mitchell, President

_____________________________________________

Pamela Coppinger, Secretary

